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July 18, 2024 

 

Dear OBD, 

On November 22, 2023 I filed a complaint with your office regarding deliberate implanting of biomedical 

devices into dental work, first a crown (tooth 14 – which has been extracted and which I should still have 

in my possession), and then, after the crown was extracted due to problems including heating and 

vibrating sensations causing radiating pain to surrounding tissues – into the tooth 14 extraction cavity. 

(There are other areas of concern as well.) With regards to the tooth 14 extraction cavity, I included a 

radiograph in which I can see a patch-shaped object. As I noted in the complaint, an attempt to take a 

second x-ray of this area thwarted by the x-ray being overexposed. The extraction of tooth 14 was done 

by Dr. Ashish Patel of Head & Neck Surgical Associates. Since that extraction was completed, every 

other oral surgeon in the region has refused to evaluate this issue.  

I attached the original x-ray to the ODB complaint as well as an amended complaint in which I had 

attempted to self-litigate this issue, an attempt which failed due to dentists colluding to cover this up. This 

amended complaint contains a significant amount of detail, all of which I would testify to in court. 

I have attempted to report this to police and FBI. They have simply ignored my reports. A scientific 

evaluation of the tooth 14 radiograph – and follow up tests as needed – is important to establish the 

veracity of my claim. I am unable to do this myself due to collusion by dentists. 

I have not heard back from you regarding this complaint which was emailed to  

information@obd.oregon.gov on 11/22/2023 at 7:14 am (attached). Can you please confirm to me 

whether you received the original complaint and what the status of it is? Because these biomedical 

implants are wirelessly accessible, it’s a continuing crime putting my health at risk. 

 

Thank you, 

Erika Meyer 
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